Malaria Unit Agreement

This agreement is between Concern Universal (CU) and The Against Malaria Foundation (AMF).

1. The purpose of the Malaria Unit is to reduce malaria prevalence in Malawi. What the
Unit will do and how it will function are set out in the Terms of Reference below.

2. CU will run the unit, which will operate under CU procedures and policies. AMF will
provide funding towards it on the basis set out in the attached budget. AMF has
provided $100,000 of this funding by the date of this agreement. The further amounts
due from AMF are $99,964 by 01Jul16, $211,744 by 01Dec16 and $224,349 by 01Dec17.

3. Theinitial term for this unit is three years starting 01 April 2016. It is understood this
term is likely to be extended provided that the work done by the unit is successful. A
review will be carried out during the first half of 2018 to agree on any extension.

4. CU may terminate this agreement if AMF fails to provide funding as agreed. In the event
of ‘force majeure’ where an unforeseen event makes it impossible for CU to continue to
provide the services of the unit, CU will return any amounts received from AMF which
are unspent prior to termination.

5. AMF may terminate this agreement if CU substantially fails to carry out the terms of
reference below. CU will return any amounts unspent, but will otherwise incur no

liability to AMF.
Agreed by CU Agreed by CU (Malawi) Agreed by AMF
Kathryn Llewellyn, CEO Heather Campbell, MD Rob Mather, CEO



Terms of Reference AMF Malaria Unit Malawi

The Terms of Reference for the Malaria Unit are as follows.

The Malaria Unit is part of Concern Universal, and follows the procedures, policies and
reporting structures of Concern Universal.

The purpose of the Unit is to reduce malaria prevalence in Malawi. The principal ways in which
the Unit will carry this out are:

Carefully planned and executed distributions of nets funded by AMF

Thorough monitoring and evaluation of those distributions

Detailed follow up to ensure high levels of hang up, by conducting Post Distribution
Check-Ups as agreed by AMF, with data gathered on a 6 monthly cycle from randomly
selected households.

Injection Strategy work, to provide nets outside of the normal mass distribution cycles
Sharing experience and best practice with other agencies in Malawi

Close working with the NMCP

Working with Health Centres to ensure reliability of malaria incidence data.

Other malaria control-related work streams as agreed by AMF and CU.

The Head of the Malaria Unit reports into the Country Head, Malawi, Concern Universal.

Regular reports are provided to AMF, both formally and informally through regular dialogue.
Any problems must be raised promptly with both the Country Head and with AMF.



